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2019-20 Executive 

President-  Sandy Corey 

Vice President –  Kathy Boone 

Past President- Janet Wright 

Registrar – Trisha Robinson 

Secretary –  Georgina Cantrill 

Treasurer-  Kim Reeleder 

Website:   http://www.woodsockquiltguild.weebly.com 
 

Committees: 

Community Quilts –  Kathy Boone, Georgina Cantrill 

Fat Quarter Draw : Krystyn Davis 

Web Site:  Marilyn Sarchfield & Jolene Clark 

Phone Committee: Linda Markey & Terry Dickinson 

Refreshments: Suzanne Hunter 

Sunshine:  Linda McAffee 

Photography:  Dorothy Davis 

Library:  Ann Grant 

Program:  Doreen Antworth 

Newsletter: Estelle Wilson 

Booking Instructors: Ellen Armour 

Retreat: Diane Scott & Janet W 

Legacy – Suzanne Hunter but still OPEN 

Super Saturday: Janet Melanson & Victoria Theberge(612-2225)*NEW 

Chairperson of Words: Jolene Clark 

CQA Guild rep – Sandy Corey 

 

WQG has a new e-mail address.  woodstockquiltguild100@gmail.com 

Make sure you are getting your messages.   

AGENDA 

http://www.woodstockquiltguild.weebly.com/
http://www.woodstockquiltguild.weebly.com/
mailto:woodstockquiltguild100@gmail.com


Call to order 

Welcome 

Guests and new members 

Correspondence 

Approval of agenda, as published in newsletter 

Approval of minutes, as published in newsletter 

Business arising from the minutes 

Approval of treasurer should report, as published in the newsletter 

New business 

Approval of committee reports, as published in newsletter 

Super Saturday 

Senior quilting 

Library 

Upcoming events 

Marketplace 

Any other business 

Program 

Show and tell 

Fabric draw 

Next meeting: Monday, February 3, 2020 

Adjournment 

* Break will be at 8:00 pm, unless announced otherwise 
    

 

Woodstock Quilt Guild         Minutes  December 2nd  2019 

 

Meeting called to order  7.05pm 

Opening remarks and welcome. 

President welcomed everyone, then introduced Linda and her guests Marilyn  Rose and Vera 

Girvan from River Valley Cancer Support Group. They came to collect the Cancer Bags our 

members had been working on for some weeks now. 

Linda handed over 101 Cancer bags. 

The River Valley Cancer Support Group ladies told us they do have a Face Book page, and anyone 

can refer someone to this group. 

 

The President wanted to thank Suzanne and Kathy for all their help in doing all the hard work 

for the Pot Luck Supper this evening, which was great. 

 

Guest and New Members 

None at this time. 

Correspondence 

Newsletter C.Q.A. 

 

Approval of Agenda as published in news letter November 2019 



Moved by Janet Wright,  Seconded by Janet Melanson. 

Motion approved. 

 

Approval of minutes as published in newsletter. 

Moved by Ann Grant, Seconded by Ellen Armour. 

 

Business arising from the minutes 

None. Motion approved. 

 

Treasurer’s Report, as published in the newsletter. 

Moved by Kim Reeleder, seconded by Gayle Ebbett, Motion approved. 

New Business. 

None at this time. 

Approval of Committee Reports as published. 

Moved by Trisha Robinson, and seconded by Kathy Boone, Motion approved. 

Retreat. 

Nothing at this time. 

Super Saturday 

Janet spoke about members signing up for Super Saturday and not showing up on the day, and 

that she would like the members who signed up to pay for the patterns that were printed as 

they cost money to do and the charge would be $ 3.00 and could they pay for them in the break 

or as soon as they could. 

There was no Super Saturday in December. 

Brush strokes for January and it would be in the newsletter in January.     

Senior Quilting. 

Trish cancelled this upcoming Tuesday because of the storm coming in. 

January 7th  for the next Quilting at the Seniors. Trish thanked everyone for their help this 

year and wished everyone a Happy New Year.         

Comfort Bags 

Please see welcome remarks. 

Library 

Ann  showed the members some of the new books she had for this month, and told members 

because of the pot luck the books were not all out but if you wanted to take any book she would 

be only too pleased to get it for the member. 

Upcoming Events. 

None at this time. 

Programs 

Doreen gave out two blocks for this next month  Newfoundland and Quebec’s. 

Members showed their last month’s flower, and Doreen asked a fun question and gave out a 

friction pen to the member who answered the question first which was Nancy London. 

Tree Lotto had seven piles of trees and the members whose names were pulled out were as 

follows, Trish Robinson, Georgina Cantrill, Beverly Ketch, Janet Wright, Georgina Cantrill, Gail 

Lawrence, and Janet Melanson. 

 



Break 7.30pm 

Meeting Brought Back 7:45pm 

A.O .B. 

None 

Fabric Draw 

Kim Reeleder was asked to pull the first ticket, Nancy London was the winner, and she pulled the 

second ticket Diane Scott, who pulled the third ticket Bonnie Sproull, who pulled the fourth 

ticket, Sandy Corey. 

Show and Tell 

Great work shown this November Ladies, you never seem to disappoint in the work that you all 

show. 

Thanks to all members Happy New Year, and see you all in 2020. 

Next meeting January 6th 2020. 

Meeting Adjourned 

8.05pm 

 * * * * * * * * * * * * 

 

BRING YOUR SHOPPING BAGS:  Starting in January there will be a mixture of 

items available from Nadine Bolton’s sewing room.  Her sewing room was cleaned out in the fall at 

the request of her husband Steven, and asked for everything to be put to as good use as 

possible.  Nadine was very supportive of the DunRoamin’ Stray and Rescue so there will be a 

collection box set up for any contributions.  So please bring your shopping bags and load up.  We 

will start in January but it may go for a few months.  Thank You 

  

Treasurer's Report for January 2020 Newsletter   

Submitted by Kim Reeleder    

    

Balance November 20, 2019    $   12,932.00 

    

Income: FQ Draw  $ 105.10  

 Membership  $   20.00  

Total Income     $         125.10 

    

    

Expenses: Office  $     4.50  

 FQ Draw  $   11.53  

 Library  $   10.45  

 Program  $   57.14  

 Refreshment  $   80.84  

Total Expenses     $       (564.46) 

    

Balance December 23, 2019    $    12,492.64 

 



Registrar’s January, 2020 Report 

Forty-seven members signed the attendance sheet at the December meeting.   

Two additional members registered in the month of December.   

The total membership registration is 98. There were no new members joining this month. 

Registration is an all-year activity, but the majority of members who plan to re-register will do 

so by the end of December.  A notice to all those on the 2018-19 list where notified in the 

December newsletter that they should contact me of their intentions by January.  As I have 

only heard from one person I am now in the process of deleting non-registered members and 

updating our present list of active members so that our Member’s directory can be finalized for 

the 2019-20 quilting season. Hopefully the directory will be available for distribution at the 

February meeting.  This is a big job for Barb Long and Susan Hayden to get these books 

together, so we thank them for all their hard work. 

If you wish to remain on the membership list, please e-mail me a.s.a.p. at 

(trisha.robinson@bellaliant.net) or call 328-6878. 

The annual dues fee is $20.00 per quilter.  Remember to sign the attendance sheet located at 

the Draws table by the entrance to the Hall.  The attendance sheet aids the executive in 

determining that we have enough members at the meeting to vote on motions made at that 

particular monthly meeting. 

Trisha Robinson 

 

WQG  Instructors Report 

Nothing to reports but working on a couple projects for later. Thanks Ellen 

Super Saturday dates are: 

Jan 18 2020 

Feb 15, 2020 

Mar 21, 2020 

Apr 18, 2020 

May 16, 2020 

 

Super Saturday. 

 Super Saturday, January 18th, 2020 

This month we will not be doing the Art Quilt Brush Strokes , It might be done for later 

in the year. Instead we will be doing a scrap Quilt. For this you will need many light and 

dark fabrics. Each block requires at least 2 -10 inch squares of light and dark that go 

together, you do  not have to cut these squares as this is just a guide only for the 

amount of fabric needed for the block. So dig out your scapes and match some up. I have 

done a small quilt to show but will be adding more squares as I get them done. 

Remember if you sign up, i will be making a copy of the pattern for you. You can also 

come and work on your own project or if you need help with something we will try to 

figure it out. Thanks Janet M. 

 



5”charm swap 

1.  Choose a good quality fabric that is in the guidelines, preferably pre washed.  Square 

up.  Cut one 5” strip from the width of fabric.  Cut off all salvages.  Sub cut into eight 5” 

squares.  Set one aside for yourself.  Place 7 charms into a ziploc bag and place your 

name and the name of the swap in or on the bag.  i.e Janet W     blue 

You may do multiple sets within each section, but each set must be a different fabric.  

Only good quality fabric cut accurately.   

 

Jan – gray - all over color is gray, prints allowed, lights to darks 

Feb – Anything goes, any color 

March – novelty – any color 

Janet W swap hostess 

 

Janet’s Home Challenge: Don’t forget – Janet has challenged members to do something 

that means HOME to you. Must be completed by our June meeting. 

Sunshine: 

Sympathy cards sent to Rita Schmitt, Charlotte Cook and Dorothy  Davis.  For the next 

few months, Jackie Walker is looking after “Sunshine.” 

Community Quilts: 

Community quilts – The month of December we have given out 6 quilts. 

  Year end  inventory shows that we have on hand: 6 large quilts (approx double in size)                                                                    

14 Baby quilts, 10 men’s lap quilts, 12 women’s lap quilts,                                                                             

                                                                              

7 children’s lap quilts. 

If you know of anyone who needs a quilt, please contact us – Kathy Boone (325-0859) or 

Georgina Cantrill (425-0260).  Pick up and delivery is up to you not us. 

Since children’s quilts are down, we plan on bringing some kits to the next meeting for 

you to take.  These MUST be quilted not tacked so they would not go to the Riverside 

Court quilters.  Those quilters will continue to make quilts for adults so by year’s end in 

June we will have approx 10 more.  We still have lots of material so if anyone would like 

to make a top or quilt you can always come visit me (Kathy) and take a look.                                                                                                        

Submitted by Kathy BooneT 

 

Retreat 

-October 1- 4, 2020 *Special retreat* 

-October 21- 24, 2021 

-October 6- 9, 2022 

-October 19 -22, 2023 

 Janet & Diane 

 



Next years retreat is Oct 1-4, 2020 and we will be bringing Sherida Giddings (Judy 

Neimeyer Certified Instructor) for the weekend.  You may paper piece or not, up to you. 

There will be an additional cost of about $30 that will be charged to all retreaters.  We 

will take sign ups starting in May.  Janet W & Diane S 

 

Program: We will be doing show and tell with the two blocks I passed out in December. 

You’ll be receiving the Ontario flower block. 

Challenge: one block quilt.. AQSblog.com, incolororder.com, quilting digest.com are a few 

sites to go to to check it out or go to Pinterest and put in large block quilt patterns.    

No smaller than 60” but you can go up to larger sizes.But remember one block to make 

the quilt.   See you Monday night.                                                                                                

 

WARNING:  Fabric Sale.... 
Darcy Hunter be be coming Monday night with eight tubs of good quality cotton and 

flannel fabric. Sale-Sale Come and pick up some fabric to start the new year. 

 

January Library Report 

This month I have one new book ready for loan, Vintage Christmas by Lori Holt,  and one 

book on order “Block Buster Quilts-I Love Start Blocks” that may arrive in time for the 

January meeting. 

At December’s meeting 11 books were borrowed and 12 books were overdue. 

I will be away for the February and March meeting so I am asking for a volunteer or two 

to open the library while I am gone.  See me at the January meeting or email me to make 

arrangements. 

This is the third year for me doing the library and while I have enjoyed it immensely, I 

am done this position at the June meeting. I am hoping someone will take it on and have 

as much fun as I have had buying books and getting to know all the guild members who 

use the library. 

I want to wish everyone a very happy and successful new year, 

Ann Grant 

 

Cat Pillows: 

Keep on  making these lovely cat pillows for the 2 animal shelters.  There is a great need 

for them. Approximate size is 14” by 20”.  Terry Harcombe is the “Cat Lady” so bring 

them to her.  Thank you. 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Riverside quilting with the Seniors 
January, 2020 Report 
 
LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS: 
Due to inclement weather, our December 3rd quilting session was cancelled. 
I am now looking for volunteers for January through to June, 2020.   Our first session will be Tuesday, January 
14th.  This is a change as originally I had scheduled the start for January 7th.  Two members (Ellen Kee, Gail 
Lawrence) volunteered for the 7th, so I am asking them to check their calendars to see if they can do the 14th 
instead and email me or confirm at the first guild meeting in January.  We could still use a couple more 
members for the 14th.   
The remaining dates are as follows:  all on Tuesdays – January 28th, February 11th, 25th, March 10th, 24th, 
April 7th, 21st, May 5th, 19th, June 2nd, 16th, 2020. 
If quilters could volunteer even just one session in our quilting season, that would be very much appreciated.  
The signup sheet will be on the Draws table as you come into Saint Gertrude’s Church Hall. 
Volunteers need to come to the main dining room at 12:50 p.m. and work with the seniors until tea time which 
usually begins around 2:00 p.m.  If you are able to stay for tea and cookies and socialize with the seniors, that 
would be great too.  We usually finish around 2:30 p.m. 
Thanks to those who have helped out so far and wishing all of you a very Happy and Healthy New Year. 
Trisha R. 
 
 

Fons & Porter Tips of the Month: 

-place an old pillowcase over your ironing bard to protect the cover when using fusible 

webbing. 

-For smooth edges on a quilt label, pin the label right sides together with a piece of 

muslin or lightweight interfacing. Machine stitch around the label. Cut a slit in the 

center of the lining, turn the label right sides out through the opening, and press.  Hand 

stitch the prepared label to the quilt. 

 

  

 

    The end 


